

#### **Early Detection Saves Lives**

Over 40? Don't skip your annual mammogram. Breast cancer affects 1 in 8 women. Go online or call us today to schedule your mammogram.

bronsonhealth.com/mammogram

(269) 341-8700



FREE



## The Allegan

Thursday, October 19, 2023

## Public meetings set on shelter's fate

BY SCOTT SULLIVAN STAFF WRITER The nonprofit Wishbone Pet Rescue board apprised donors Oct. 12 it has agreed with Allegan County administrators to transition its 13-year management of the county animal shelter back into county hands.

(See related letter on Page A4). As reported here last week, the two were at loggerheads how continue funding and running the 2293 33rd St. facility, part of the county's rural Dumont Lake complex north of Allegan city limits.

County commission chair Jim

County commission chair Jim

Storey Sunday reported that body Thursday — the same day Commercial Record and Alle gan city led gar County News stories came out about stalled negotiations — approved up to \$100,000 for the new agreement that will shift the role of Wishbone from managing the county animal meetings discussing them:

shelter to promoting adoptions.

• Tuesday, Oct. 24, at 6 p.m. in the Saugatuck Center for the Arts, 400 Culver St., Sau-gatuck; and/or • Thursday, Oct. 26, at 6 p.m.

at the Allegan High School, 1560 M-40, Allegan. Admission will be free. All are welcome to attend.

Many members of the Allegan area mourn the passing of Dr. Laurence (Larry) LaGattuta completed his undergraduate studies at Rutgers University then graduated from the Boston University the age of 193, Dr. LaGattuta completed his undergraduated studies at Rutgers University then graduated from the Boston University Medical School. He ended up at the Detroit Receiving Hospital as a surgice of the Belgium on April 29, 1930, his American born parents barely escaped the onslaught of World War II as they were able to catch one of the last boats to sait to the U.S.

Larry attended elementary school in New Jersey before the family headed to Mexico City. He had already decided that being a physician was his calling in life.

After spending time during the Korean War riding a desk in England with

the U.S. Army, LaGattuta completed his undergrad-uate studies at Rutgers University then graduated from the Boston University Medical School. He ended

Harry Schneiter was well ensconced in his medical practice at the Allegan Hospital. The two doctors envisioned a Medical Clinic where physicians could collaborate to provide primary care, family practice, obstetries, child services, urgent care, and surgery to the residents of the Allegan area who had been having to travel to Kalamazoo, Grand Rapids or Holland

to travel to Kalamazzo, Grand Rapids or Holland for these services. To attain the vision, the space needed to be pro-vided for doctors' offices, and it was. Then doctors had to be attracted to the small-town environment. Talented physicians, nurses and support staff were

lalented physicians, nurses and support staff were brought into the fold. In an interview with the Allegan County News, he often reiterated that the road to building the Alle-

gan Medical Clinic was difficult. Doctors know clittle about the finances of doctoring. There were mistakes that needed correcting, but with the assistance of extremely dedicated doctors, physician assistants, nurses and office staff, the ship was righted, and many success stories poured from patients and colleagues alike.

The establishment of the Intensive Care Unit (ICU) was the frosting on the cake. No longer would emergencies and acute cases have to travel distances from home. Being the primary surgeon in the area, LaGattuta's beeper went off morning, afternoon, and night with equal response — Dr. LaGattuta scrubbing up and performing emergency surgeries of all types.

Base LaGenture, Page A12

# Dr. Larry LaGattuta, surgeon & visionary, passes Bat with

### Goose Festival a hit in Fennville



At top left: A giant goose makes its way down Main Street in Fennville on Sunday, Oct. 15, 2023, as part of the town's annual Goose Festival. The parade was moved from its traditional Saturday slot to Sunday due to heavy

At bottom left: The crowd enjoys the Great Lakes Brass Band on Main Street in Fennville on Sunday, Oct. 15, 2023, as part of the town's annual Goose Festival. The parade was moved from its traditional Saturday slot to Sunday due to heavy rain.

At bottom right: Spectators wave American flags as the Fennville High School Marching Band heads down Main Street in Fennville on Sunday, Oct. 15, 2023, as part of the town's annual Goose Festival. The parade was moved from its traditional Saturday slot to Sunday due to heavy rain,









INDEX	
Classifieds	В7
Puzzles / For The Record	B5
Obituaries	A5
Viewpoints	.A8, A9
Community Events	A4
Religion	
Sports	